LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM Council Annual Report

For the 2010-11 School Year

Council Membership


Kim Jiranek– Parent 


Sherry Powers – Parent 


Emily Robbins – Teacher/Co-Chairperson


Alana Wooldridge – Teacher


Jill McIntyre - Teacher


Jennifer Lewis – Principal/Chairperson

   Committees for 2010-2011
     Technology/PR




Science

1. Marsha Price



1. Rebecca Parrish

2. Pam Goodin 



2.  Penny O’Neal

3.  Susan Duvall


3.  Andrea Meyer

4.  Mikki Bland



4.  Erin McPherson

5.  Tina Furnish



5.  Allison Hahn

(Grants/Pictures)



(Data Analysis/Inventory)
Language Arts




         Arts

1.  Trish Simpson



1.  Janelle Mason

2.  Tracy Hardeman



2.  Beth Root 

3.  Terri Schneider    



3.  Jill McIntyre

4.  Becky Hillard



4.  Adam Shartzer

5.  Jenny Hegstad



5.  Cindy Allen

6.  Ashley Woosley

(Writing Policy/Analysis)  (Data Analysis/Events/Program Review Policy)
             Safety



   Professional Development

1.  Emily Robbins



1.  Mary Jo Haydon

2.  Jessica Forbis



2.  Jill McIntyre

3.   Lisa Jaggers



3.  Linda Reed

4.  Carol Burnett



4.  Susan Duvall

5.   Teresa Isham          


5.  Emily Robbins

(Data/Section3, Crisis Manual)
(PD Plan- March& PD Paperwork)

         Math




  Social Studies
1.  Rose Brown




1.  Terry Wilson 

2.  Alana Wooldridge



2.  Shelly Haun

3.  Chad Sweeney



3.  Sally Leonard

4.  Janice Williams



4.  Rachelle Grey

5. Cindy Riney   



5.  Kim Fox

6.   Jessica Tabb



6.  Wynna Mabe

(Data/Singapore)


(Data/Veterans Day)
Special Occasions


Sunshine

1.  Tracy Hardeman


1.  Andrea Meyer

2.  Shelly Haun



2.  Sue Mills

3.  Carolyn Burnett


3.  Stephanie Gravell

4.  Yvonda Peerce


4.  Carol Thomas

5.   Trina Woodrum  


5.  Carol Burnett

6.  




6.  Cathy Phillips

7.  




7.  Sheila Fonda






8.  Diane Martin
(Showers/Retirement)
Bi-Monthly Get Together- Staff Flower/Card group

· Sept.  Picnic on Playground Sept. 2, 2010
· Nov. Parents Evening Out for Christmas Shopping $10 Dollars for dinner/crafts
· Dec. Christmas Party/ Pancake Breakfast (Cancelled-Snow Day)

· Caroling

· Feb. Parent Night Out for Valentine Dinner & Movie- 11th 4-7 $5.00 for dinner.

· March- Movie Night and Mexican Dinner

· May- retirements

Council Training


The council members attended training during the summer of 2010.  Liz Erwin or Michael Kral conducted the training sessions, both are approved trainers with KASC.  Training topics were: Roles and Responsibilities of School Councils, Councils and Student Achievement; Understanding the future, Steps to Student Proficiency.
Council Focus

ACHIEVEMENTS OF THE SITE-BASED COUNCIL


The SBDM Council is in its sixteenth year of existence.  Members of the SBDM Council for the 2010-2011 school year were Jennifer Lewis, principal, Kim Jiranek, parent; Sherry Powers, parent; Emily Robbins/Co Chairperson, teacher; Alana Wooldridge, teacher, and Jill McIntyre, teacher.  All members are serving consecutive terms.


The council members worked well together and addressed parent and staff concerns when they arose.  Most SBDM business was routine and revolved around maintaining a quality educational program.  A few of the issues decided by the council were:
· The Council was consulted on the hiring or transfer of the following staff during the 2010-2011 school year:  
· Adam Shartzer – Physical Education 7/2010

· Karen Hill – .8 Classroom Teacher 7/2010

· April Lamb – Kindergarten Assistant 10/2010 

· Accepted Rose Brown/Shelly Haun as the Academic Coach.
· In accordance with Policy #01.02 The SBDM Council elected Emily Robbins as council co-chair.
Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council reviewed the following policies and made appropriate changes.
· Policy # 08.03 –Language Arts/Reading/Writing
· Policy #08.02 – School Curriculum.

Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council adopted the following policy.
· Policy # 08.05 – “New Policy” Enhancing Student Achievement.

The following actions were taken by the SBDM Council:
· Approved the budget for the first round of Title One Stimulus Funds.
· Approved the 2009-2010 School Report Card.
· Approved the school’s 2010-2011 Title I Plan and budget.
· Approved the 2010-2011 plans for the ESS program/Day-time Waiver.
· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their needs request for the 2011-2012 school year.
· The SBDM Council reviewed Data Disaggregation for KCCT.

· The SBDM Council reviewed the NCLB Report.
· The SBDM Council reviewed MAP reports upon completion of tests throughout the year. 

· The SBDM Council completed the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.
· The SBDM Council conducted Implementation and Impact Check for review of Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.

· The SBDM Council reviewed SB168 Achievement Gap 
· Approved tentative budgets for the 2011-2012 school year for School Activity Funds, Per Pupil Allocations and Charitable Gaming.
· Approved Lincoln Trail’s membership in the KY Association of School Councils for 2011-2012
· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their goals, plans and accomplishments.
· SBDM teachers were elected in March for the 2011-2012school year.   Jill McIntyre, Emily Robbins and Alana Wooldridge will serve as our teacher elected council members.  Parent elections were conducted in May by our P.T.A. Kim Jiranek and Jenafier Carroll will serve as Parent Members.
· Lincoln Trail Elementary completed the 2010-2011 school year with an enrollment of 509 in K-5th grade and 31 pre-school students for a total enrollment  of 540.
· There was one staff retirements from Lincoln Trail Elementary at the close of the 2010-2011 school year. Carolyn Burnett Hartlage retired with 27 years service with Hardin County Schools . 
· The SBDM Council approved the hiring of the following staff for the 2010-2011 school year:
· Jeremy Hill – Resource Teacher

· Leslie Bond – 2nd Grade Teacher

· The following in house changes were made for 2011-2012 school year.


Wynna Mabe from 2nd grade to Physical Education.



Shelly Haun from 5th grade to 3rd grade



Karen Wimsatt from Preschool Assistant to Special Needs Assignment



Sheila Fonda from Special Needs Assignment to Preschool Assistant.

Measurement of Success
· Lincoln Trail Elementary continued their success in Academic Excellence with a   score of 103.06. 
· Lincoln Trail Elementary met all goals in the (AYP) for the “No Child Left Behind Act”. 
· The involvement of parents and other community members in the school as volunteers helps make our school successful.  Eighty school and community volunteers contributed 4,269.5 hours of service during the 2010-2011 school year. 

· Lincoln Trail Elementary staff participated in the production of a teaching video using Thoughtful Education practices.  This video was produced through ASCD and was released this spring.
· Rachelle Grey and Shelly Haun, fifth grade teachers presented at the National Social Studies Conference in November of 2010.  The conference was held in Denver, CO.

· Rachelle Grey, fifth grade teacher was selected as the Kentucky Social Studies Teacher of the Year for the 2010-2011 school year.
· Patricia Simpson, third grade teacher was nominated as our Excel Teacher.  Mrs. Simpson placed in the top three finalists for our district.

· Lincoln Trail Elementary had four students receive awards for their participation in District and Regional Governors Cup competition. 
· Charitable Gaming “Bingo” was successful with transferred profits of $28,758.38.
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